
 

T i l l m a n  N e c h t m a n ,  H istory (Spring ‘09)  

Beth DeBold ‘09, Student Representative ( F a l l  ‘ 0 8 )  

Alison Shultz ’09, Student Representative  

Michael Ennis - McMillan, Dean of Studies  

Ann Henderson, Registrar & Director of Institutional Research  

 

Regular visitors (non-voting): 
Laurie Baker, Academic Advisor in the Dean of Studies Office 
David DeConno, Associate Registrar 
Tina Breakell, Program Coordinator, Office of Off-Campus Study and Exchange 

 
 
Summary of Activities 
 
The Committee on Academic Standing (CAS) met weekly during the academic year, and held 
two Academic Review sessions, one on 10 January 2008 and a second on 28 May 2009.  In 
addition the committee held a separate end-of-the-year Academic Review session for cases 
involving graduating seniors on 12 May 2009. 
 
During its weekly meetings, the CAS heard petitions and requests from the offices of the Dean of 
Studies (DOS), the Registrar, and Off-Campus Study and Exchange (OCSE).  In each case, the 
petitions brought before the CAS involved deviations from the college’s established academic 
standards, and it was the committee’s obligation to determine whether or not the petitions could 
be accommodated without compromising Skidmore’s commitment to academic excellence. 
 
In addition to the above responsibilities, this year’s CAS addressed issues regarding the faculty 
vote to award college and departmental honors to August graduates, the Academic Grievance 
Policy, the major declaration timeframe, OCSE guidelines for GPA petitions, and the 
consideration of petitions from students with disabilities.  These issues are described in more 
detail below. 
 

�x College and departmental honors awarded to August graduates:  Last year CAS 
discussed and endorsed changing the procedure for reporting the names of August 
graduates who qualify for College Honors and Department and Program Honors.  In 2008 
the Dean of Studies, on behalf of CAS, presented candidates for August honors at the 
first faculty meeting in September.  Voting on Honors in September rather than May for 
these students streamlines the awarding of diplomas and graduation honors to August 
graduates and reflects CAS policy conversation from the spring of 2008.  August 
graduates will now receive their honors at the time of their graduation. 
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�x Academic Grievance Policy:  On behalf of CAS, Kate Graney participated in the 

subcommittee commissioned by CEPP to discuss academic grievance. Throughout the 
year CAS engaged in many discussions about this topic. 

 
�x Major declaration timeframe: 
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on institutions that have policies allowing considerations for “exceptional circumstances” 
and that as long as institutions give petitions full consideration (including, most 
importantly, having its own experts and specialists of commensurate rank evaluate 
medical opinions that students might submit on their own behalf), the institution tends to 
win these cases.  Following this discussion, CAS agreed to invite Skidmore’s experts 
from Health Services, the Counseling Center, and SAS as necessary to offer insight to a 
student’s particular case and in evaluation of his/her medical documentation, with the 


